Building and Grounds Committee Meeting
8/17/23

Present: Butterfield, Snyder, Superintendent Chad Jones, Matt Cox, Lee Gerrietts (Keach), and
Kiersten Sheets, John Carson, Ethan Gyles, and Matt Dykeman from Trajectory, and Steve
Updyke (virtual)

Called to order at 4pm.

This solar project is the 1st community solar project in the state. Trajectory has approval to set
up with Ameren. There are 5 other projects tied into this community project. Building permits
are needed from the village. Construction costs and details were shared. There continue to be
supply chain issues. We need to know who owns the small parcel of land behind Burnzee’s and
in the section of land between the solar array: Is it Peoria County or the Brimfield Village?
Holly Williams from the Illinois Energy Consortium will be discussing billing and savings
options; the current potential of cost savings was discussed. Construction is set to begin in the
summer of 2024 and be completed in the summer of 2025. There could be work-based learning
options with this project. The representatives from Trajectory mentioned that there is no cost to
subscribe to be part of the project for homes and properties. Application cards are located at teh
village hall. Lastly, there was mention of building a 7 foot high fence around the perimeter of
the solar array.

Other items discussed:

-Batting cage enclosure

-Window replacement update(s)
-Concession stand at the Softball crow’s nest
-Combined services

-Bus Barn

-Lights for ball fields

-Companies to bid for future projects

Meeting adjourned at 5:35 pm.
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